

Florida Fish and Wildlife Conservation Commission

Commissioners Brian Yablonski Chairman Tallahassee

Aliese P. "Liesa" Priddy Vice Chairman Immokalee

Ronald M. Bergeron Fort Lauderdale

Richard Hanas Oviedo

Bo Rivard Panama City

Charles W. Roberts III Tallahassee

Robert A. Spottswood Key West

Executive Staff
Nick Wiley
Executive Director

Eric Sutton
Assistant Executive Director

Jennifer Fitzwater Chief of Staff

Southwest Region Thomas Graef Regional Director

(863) 648-3200 Wildlife Alert: 888-404-FWCC (888-404-3922)

managing tish and wildlife resources for their long-term well-being and the benefit of people.

Southwest Region 3900 Drane Field Road Lakeland, Florida 33811-1207 Voice: (863) 648-3200 Hearing/speech-impaired: (800) 955-8771 (T) (800) 955-8770 (V)

MyFWC.com

February 24, 2017

The Honorable Howard Wiggs, Mayor City of Lakeland 228 S. Massachusetts Avenue Lakeland, Florida 33801

RE: LETTER OF SUPPORT FOR THE CITY LAKELAND'S SE7EN WETLANDS PARK

Dear Mayor Wiggs,

I understand the City of Lakeland wishes to enhance their existing wastewater wetland treatment system by improving habitat and adding the necessary infrastructure to allow for public access to the property. FWC recognizes wetlands as a vital component of Florida's ecosystem and supports endeavors to enhance non-productive wildlife systems through reconstruction and maintaining productive wildlife systems as you are proposing.

Opening the wastewater wetland to the public through the creation of Se7en Wetlands park will provide unique opportunities for wildlife viewing in central Florida, while habitat improvements will enhance its function of supporting an abundance of birds and other wildlife. Allowing public access to this wetland system will offer the City of Lakeland the opportunity to further public education on the importance of habitat restoration and conservation, leading to sustainable spaces for the plant and animal species that call Florida home. We support the City of Lakeland's efforts to reconstruct the existing wastewater wetland treatment system in order to create a functioning wetland system while offering public education and outreach to Florida's wildlife and unique ecosystems.

Sincerely,

Thomas D. Graef Regional Director